INTERNATIONAL REPRESENTATIVE OF MILITARY MINISTRIES

THEALVERSONS

MINISTERING TO OUR **MILITARY PERSONNEL**AND THEIR FAMILIES



Winter 2021

Dear Prayer Partner:

Well, much has happened in our beloved America since our last correspondence just before Christmas. A new administration is now running the country and while millions of Americans strongly believe that there was overwhelmingly fraudulent votes cast in the "election" of Joe Biden and Kamala Harris, the bottom line is that they were inaugurated as president and vice-president of the United States on January 20. So, as my pastor often says (about other matters), "It is what it is so deal with it!" And as disappointed as some may be there are a few unchanging facts:

- 1. God is still on the Throne (Psalm 45:6)
- 2. Jesus is still my Savior, my Lord, my God, my Redeemer, and my all in all (Col 3:11)
- 3. The Holy Spirit still lives inside of the child of God (John 14:16-17)
- 4. We are still saved and will be saved for all of Eternity (John 10:27-29)
- 5. The saved have a Home in Heaven at the end of this life's journey (John 14:1-3)
- 6. And until then we have a job to do in the service of the King of kings and Lord of lords.

Therefore, the people of God need to buckle up, roll up our sleeves, declare holy war on the devil and get busy doing what God left us here to do and that is to be witnesses and represent Him on earth.

Each of us has a *course to finish* and a *commission to fulfill*. Joyce and I have been called to the ministry of **Military Missions**. It has been my joy to serve in this labor of love for the past 36 years. We have personally seen literally hundreds of young men and women come to Christ and many of these go on to serve the Lord in the ministry after they finished their military tenure. Through these years God has given us some wonderful missionaries to work with in various parts of the world, and together there have been literally tens of thousands of lives changed for Christ.

We would like to ask you to pray for the Calvary Baptist Church in Daegu, South Korea. The missionary pastor there was led to another ministry and the church is now seeking for a pastor. Please pray that their financial needs will be met and that God will lead them to a man with a burden to reach the military personnel in the Daegu military community.

This leads me to say that we desperately need more military missionaries. Would you join us in prayer for our Lord's prayer request when He saw a ripe harvest and few laborers. He said, pray ye, therefore, the Lord of the harvest that he will send forth labourers into his harvest. Please continue to pray for our deputation missionaries – the Bill Lavender (El Paso, Texas), Jon Smith (Italy) and John Hallman (Germany) families as they raise their mission support. If you could use these families in your churches, I know they would be a great blessing. We ask you also to pray for our missionary pastors on the field as some are struggling through COVID-19 virus restrictions – from both the military community and host country.

Joyce and I want to thank you for your faithful support of our ministry. Some have partnered with us from the beginning and we are deeply appreciative of all you do to keep us laboring in this great effort to reach our military for Christ. If any of our supporting churches would like for us to come to give a personal report, we will work it out. Just let us know. If we can help your church with missions in any way, please let us know. May God bless you as you continue to serve Him there in the place God has you serving. We love you and remain....

In Christ's Service,

Jeff & Joyce Alverson

BINA

Joyce alverson